
Greencroft Parish Council 

Minutes of the Meeting held on 18 September 2019 

Present: Mrs Sandra McDonagh (Chair), Mr John Johnson (Vice- Chair), Mrs Jane Cain, Mrs 

Dorothy Parry, Councillor Ossie Johnson, Mr Mark McNally (Clerk), Mr Paul McAdam 

(Observer Clerk) 

Apologies: Mr Chris Lee, Mrs Denise Singleton, Councillor Jude Considine 

                   

123/19 Declarations of Interest 

Mrs Jane Cain declared an interest in Planning Application DM/19/02749/FPA as her 

husband had been responsible for production of the plans.  

The Council had offered no objection to the Planning application. 

 

124/19 Vacancies (2)- Co-opted Members 

The Clerk reported that there had been no response to the Public Notice posted on both 

Council website and the official noticeboard. 

The Chair reported however that a local resident, Barbara Jamieson, had expressed an 

interest in being co-opted onto the Council. The Council AGREED to appoint Mrs Jamieson 

forthwith. 

The remaining vacancy would continue to be advertised by Public Notice as before but with 

no closing date. 

 

125/19 Public Participation 

None 

 

126/19 Minutes of the last Meeting 

Resolved that the Minutes of the last meeting held on 30 July 2019 be AGREED as a correct 

record 

 

127/19 Planning and Road works  

DCC reports had been circulated 

 

 



128/19 Correspondence 

None 

129/19 Flower Bed Planting and Alternatives 

The Clerk circulated detailed plans for alternative planting proposals to be funded from the 

AAP Environmental Pot of £1000. A site meeting had been arranged for 19 September with 

DCC officials to consider the matter. All members were invited. 

130/19 Budget and Current Account 

As there had been no transactions since the last meeting, both the budget statement and 

the current bank balance of £7,969.78 remained the same. 

131/19 Clerk Update 

The Clerk reported 10 hours worked in August and anticipated 15 hours up to the end of 

September. 

132/19 Accounts for Payment 

None 

133/19 Seat and Fence Inspections 

Nothing to report 

134/19 Questions from Members 

None received 

135/19 Chairperson’s Announcements 

The Chair stated this was the last meeting for the outgoing Clerk and thanked him for his 

services. She introduced his successor who would take up his duties on 1 October. 

136/19 Next Meeting 

Tuesday 29 October 2019 at 6.00pm. 

         

 

                                     

 

                          

 


